
 

 

 

 

 

School News 
 Mr Mortimer attended an Early Years Leadership course this week. 

 We have had our Health & Safety Premises Inspection which went very well and the inspector even 
saw first- hand our Disaster Response Plan in action when a cold water pipe burst in Class 3 during 
his visit! He was very impressed by the calm and quick response of staff and the sensible behaviour 
of the children.  

  
FOSS  
Please find attached the FOSS Ordinary Meeting Minutes for 16th January 2019. 

                
School Uniform Supplier  
Regrettably we have had notice that our current school uniform supplier, School Trends, has gone into 
administration but have been immediately bought by another company so their business is still active. We 
have not, however, been happy with their service and lengthy delivery times therefore we are taking this 
opportunity to look at other uniform providers.  If you have recently ordered from ‘School Trends’ please 
do not worry, we will not close our account with them until all orders are complete.  Wearing the correct 
uniform is not optional; it is a requirement of our school, as it is in all schools. Once our current stock of 
uniform in school has depleted, we will be in a position to inform you of a new supplier. 

                                         
Head Lice 
Please be advised there has been a case of head lice in school. Please check your children’s hair and all members of 
your family. You should treat head lice as soon as you spot them. The advice given by the school nurse is to use 
copious amounts of conditioner on the hair and to comb through the hair in sections to remove lice and eggs. If a 
child is known to have head lice this should be done every other day until no further head lice or egg cases are 
found. Following this ideally you should use a detection comb (again with conditioner) on a weekly basis and re-start 
the process if you find any head lice.  If you prefer you can purchase over the counter head lice treatments but 
weekly detection combing is still required. These treatments don’t prevent head lice and should only be used if a live 
louse has been found in a child's hair. Guidance can also be found on the NHS website There is no requirement to 
keep your child off school but if your child has got head lice please let us know and please ensure that long hair is 
tied back. 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/   

                    
Norton Library 
There is a new craft club which is starting at Norton Library on a Saturday morning, beginning on the 2nd 
February and then every two weeks. 10:30 until 12:30. Cost £1.00 per child.  

 
Piano Free to a Good Home 
Upright piano in good condition and with good action free to a good home. It will require tuning and needs 
to be collected by 11 February. If you are interested please call 01653 648548. 

 
 

PLEASE BE REMINDED THAT WE ARE A NUT-FREE SCHOOL. 
WE KINDLY REQUEST NO NUTS OR NUT DERIVATIVES ARE BROUGHT INTO SCHOOL IN PACKED LUNCHES OR AS 

SNACKS. THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING. 
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